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Newspaper Post

Dear Friends, the summer season is over
and now we get back to our work in A.L.P.S.
You may feel nostalgic as you read 
and perhaps you may be able to 
pass comments on our web-site, 
see photos of your friends and 
browse through the many A.L.P.S. 
activities over the past twenty years.

You must feel free to obtain 
information and get interested to 
attend events and activities and 
much more. Over the past 20 
years since A.L.P.S. was created, 
we have covered a lot of ground. 
We continue to grow in the number 
of members and friends, who all 
find something that pleases them 
and which takes them back to 
the good old LICEO days. This is 
the exact function and scope of 
The Association of Lyceum Past 
Students.
 
The Lyceum Ex-Alumni 
Association, was started with the 
core objective of keeping the spirit 
alive amongst ex-students of the 
Lyceum. We are hoping that we 
have managed to create a medium 
by which old friends and former 
classmates could once again 
rekindle the memories of the years 
which were spent together whilst 
studying at the Lyceum over a 
period of time between the 1920’s 
to the 1970’s and even more.

Through The Association of 
Lyceum Past Students, you may 
be able to find long lost buddies 
and contact them. You may also 
get an idea of what each of them 
has been up to since the Liceo 
days. From the A.L.P.S. website, 
we hope to create a technological 
method to bring you closer to 
your schoolmates of old. This may 
surely happen, even if you are 
miles away from each other and 
scattered in some other part of the 
world.
 
Dear colleagues, a while ago, I had 
come across a very interesting 
phrase by Warren Buffett, which 
reads as follows: “Someone’s 
sitting in the shade today, because 
someone planted a tree a long 
time ago.” And believe me my 
friends, that is exactly what is 
happening in A.L.P.S. today. It 
was Guido Saliba’s dream to 
have initiated this Association of 
Lyceum Old Boys and which has 
continued to grow and to flourish 
in size and popularity over the past 
twenty years from foundation date. 
Here we must stop and think, to 
know exactly where we are going 
and how we shall know when we 
get there. It is so funny how much 
time we spend planning our lives.  

Gone are the days of doing what 
we’ve done,  because that’s the 
way we have always done it. To 
seize the future, A.L.P.S. must 
inspire and innovate and must also 
be prepared to harness and exploit 
it’s strengths. Our members 
remain of course our only assets.

Growth is good and we are 
always counting on the continued 
support of our members for 
encouraging many more Liceo 
Past Students to join our dynamic 
association. To plan for the future 
is indispensable. We at A.L.P.S., 
need to look always ahead more 
determinedly. We must continue to 
be forward thinking because the 
future is definitely not going to be 
a waste of time. Our association 
continues to grow in the number 
of members and also continues to 
offer to you many new ideas and 
plans to better enhance our non-
stop activities. It is imperative that 
we have to be thinking about what 
The Association of Lyceum Past 
Students (your association), may 
be like in five years, ten years, or 
even more. We must plan and get 
to know from now what A.L.P.S. 
can be and  have, at that point in 
the future. Knowing where we are 
right now, will definitely keep us on 

track before we head off to where 
we are going in future. We want 
you to know that its not only about 
here and  now, but its about what 
can be right for you all.
 
Do keep following all that the 
association prepares for you 
for the coming months... and 
make sure that you never fail to 
participate.

Before this year is ended, we 
still have a lot to perform and 
this should continue to make 
the twentieth anniversary 
celebrations much more 
interesting for you and for your 
families and friends.

Very Sincerely
George Stagno Navarra
President  A.L.P.S.
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This year’s summer B-B-Q was organized by 
A.L.P.S. at one of the panoramic open terraces 
of the Radisson Resort Ghajn Tuffieha.

In spite of the world cup finals, we still had 
a large gathering filling the large terrace. 
To the very romantic and popular tunes 
played by our dear friend David Vella, the 
guests were entertained up to a late hour. 
The food was exceptionally good and the 
atmosphere turned out to be most relaxing 
for all those who attended. At least  25 
nicely decorated food and drink hampers 
that had been prepared by Miriam Fenech 
and Madeliene Stagno Navarra, were 
raffled together with some free vouchers 
that had been donated by the hotel itself. 
A special appeal by the President this year 
must have touched the hearts of all those 
who purchased raffle tickets. Sales peaked 
to a good sum and we have this year 
directed all income from such event, for a 
cause that goes to assist the family of one 
of our council members whose daughter 
is undergoing very delicate medical 
treatment overseas. We might add, that 
there were also some private donations 
given at the same BBQ and which have 
all been added over and above  the sum 
total of €500 which  A.L.P.S. donated by 
a cheque presentation. It is also worth 
mentioning,  that through the intervention 
of the two A.L.P.S. council members sitting 
on the LBM organizing committee, another 
handsome cash contribution has been 
made towards this same cause.  From 
amongst A.L.P.S. council colleagues, there 
were also direct donations to the same 

council member who finds himself in 
financial difficulties.
 
Our President George Stagno Navarra 
confirms, the receipt of a ‘Thank You Card’ 
which reads:
 

Just wanted you to know 
that each and very day

warm thoughts and sincere wishes
are being sent your way

with best wishes.
a small token to show my appreciation

signed:
daughter of council member

 
For the sake of respecting the family 
concerned, names are not being published  
BUT,  A.L.P.S. can show copies of 
correspondence to anyone who may ask.
 
It is exactly on such special occasions that 
the solidarity of our members and friends, 
demonstrates itself in the form of financial 
assistance for a most noble cause. 
Everyone digging in his pocket on the night 
of the Barbeque, must have given from the 
heart without expecting anything in return. 
Everyone’s mind concentrated on one thing 
only  “Today it is this particular family and 
tomorrow it can be me or my family”.

Thanks and well done indeed dear 
members and friends of A.L.P.S.  Your 
financial assistance shall be rewarded a 
hundred fold. Do please continue to keep 
this family in your prayers.

It was a most successful evening.  
A gathering of 65 persons could 
make it for this get-together event,
a memorable occasion for our dear 
friend Milo Vassallo to celebrate 
here in Malta his 80th Birthday.

The members and friends who 
have attended for this event, really 
enjoyed themselves because it 
was nearly mid-night when we all 
rose from the tables and left Hal 
Farrug ...with happy memories of a 
wonderful evening.
 
A.L.P.S. President George Stagno 
Navarra, delivered a short speech 
for the occasion and also donated a
small gift in the form of a Faber 
Castell roller ball pen with’  Milo 
Vassallo ‘ inscription on it for the 
occasion.

The Great Success Of A.L.P.S Summer Barbeque On 4th July 2014 

Pasta Evening – 6th June 2014 With 
Milo Vassallo at ‘Monte Kristo Estates’



On the 25th day of July 2014, 
A.L.P.S. President G. Stagno 
Navarra was leading a small 
delegation, which included council 
members Alex Borg, Peter Tortell, 
Joe Buttigieg, Oscar Galea, Alfred 
Agius and our spiritual director 
Fr. William Bartolo,  and  paid a 
courtesy visit to Her Excellency 
Marie-Louise Coleiro Preca, 
President of Malta. It was a very 
cordial and fruitful meeting when 
H.E. renewed her intention to 
remain Patron of A.L.P.S. Many 
subjects had been discussed 
and an invitation has been made 
for A.L.P.S. to hold Holy Sunday 
Mass at San Anton Palace Attard 
on the 19th October at 10.30am. 
To reciprocate, A.L.P.S. President 
also extended an invitation, 
which H.E. accepted, to come 
and visit The Pwales Chapel on 
the 22nd November 2014. It is 
worth mentioning that Mr. Preca 

may soon be added to the list of 
members.  Many views had been 
exchanged regarding the different 
activities of A.L.P.S. throughout 
the year. The President lauded the 
scope of A.L.P.S. and was pleased 
to note the very high membership 
that brings more and more Liceo 
Past Students together from all 
ages.

By kind permission of Her 
Excellency The President of Malta 
M/s. Marie Louise Coleiro Preca, 
our spiritual director Fr. William 
Bartolo, has been invited to lead 
an A.L.P.S. group as well as 
farmers and neighbors from the 
Pwales hamlet, for the celebration 
of Sunday Mass at the Russian 
Chapel of San Anton Palace 
Attard. If the gathering shall not be 
accommodated inside the chapel, 
other arrangements can be made 
for an outdoor seating near the 
President’s official residence . All 
members and their families as 
well as friends of the association 
are cordially invited to join us on 
the 19th October 2014. Please 
note that the pre-announced Holy 
Mass at Pwales on the 18th is 
therefore being cancelled for the 
month of October.

Worth mentioning and noting  
other dates for  Holy Mass at 
Pwales Chapel up to the end of 
this year, shall be:
 
18th October 2014
Holy mass is cancelled at Pwales 
and substituted by Holy Mass at 
San Anton Palace 19th October 
2014 at 10.30am

22nd November 2014
Holy mass at Pwales chapel at 
16.30pm (H.E. The President of 
Malta will attend and meet with 
members/neighbors)

8th December 2014 
Holy mass at Pwales will include  
Christmas Carols at 11.00am 
(Feast of the Immaculate 
Conception).

To reciprocate to H.E. kind 
gesture, A.L.P.S. has extended 
an invitation to  The President of 
Malta to join us for Holy Mass 
inside the Pwales Chapel on 
Saturday the 22nd November 
2014 at 16.30hrs. H.E. M/s Marie 
Louise Coleiro Preca accepted 
such invitation and will therefore 
be honoring us with her presence. 
Weather permitting, the ceremony 
will be held on the chapel parvis 
and there shall be some light 
refreshments after the ceremony. 
Please note your almanacs for 
both events 19th October @ 
10.30am - San Anton and  22nd 
November @ 16.30pm - Pwales.

Fr. Arthur Cutajar the Parish 
priest of St.Paul’s Bay will  be 
joining us and there is a very 
small possibility that His Grace 

the Archbishop Pawl Cremona 
may also be with us  for such 
occasion. We are still awaiting a 
confirmation from His Grace. Holy 
mass on that day, shall be offered 
for all Souls of A.L.P.S. members, 
family members  and friends who 
have passed away over the past 
twenty years.

The date is getting closer for the 
A.L.P.S. cultural tour to Birgu. 
As already announced, we have 
planned an interesting morning 
tour. We all meet and park our 
cars near Couvre Port (just 
outside Birgu) and the tour leader 
chosen for this event will start at 
9.15 sharp.

A  short talk before we start our 
walk to the Inquisitor’s Palace can 
explain the potential of this area 
and what we are about to explore.
The visit to the Inquisitor’s palace 
should last about an hour and we 
shall then be given a half hour 
free time to  stop and have a 
coffee (not included) at any one 
of the nearby outlets. At 11.00 
o’clock the tour continues with a 
walk to the Maritime Museum at 
the Waterfront.
There, we shall be given a full 
explanation by the tour guide 
about all the exhibits at the 
museum. This should take us 
up to around 12.30hrs including 

question time and the tour ends. 
We then proceed to “Bacino 
Café” where we shall have light 
lunch as detailed in the attached
booking form. The price of the 
Birgu tour including  the services 
of a guide and light-lunch only at 
mid-day, will be at €18.00 per 
person.

Please fill in and send your 
booking form with menu choice 
and pre-payment to secretary 
general Alex Borg by latest 2nd 
October to enable us to inform 
the caterers about the number of 
seating places to be prepared for 
the A.L.P.S. group.  After lunch,  
we are doing our best to organize 
for the A.L.P.S. group on this tour, 
to hear holy mass at the nearby 
Oratorju of Birgu. More details 
can follow on the date of the tour 
itself,  because this all depend on 
the church authorities granting 
permission for such celebration 
and getting a priest to say Holy 
Mass.

A.L.P.S. Council of Administration 
pay a courtesy visit to 
H.E. The President of Malta

Holy Mass at the Russian 
Chapel in San Anton

Holy Mass at Pwales Chapel

Cultural tour to Birgu
on the 4th October 2014
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Cultural Visits
The Valletta 
Cultural Tour 
on the 29th 
November 2014
 
To continue to enrich the 20th 
anniversary celebrations this 
year, we shall be organizing for 
you, another cultural tour to 
Valletta on the 29th November 
2014.  We all meet at 09.15am 
outside St John’s Co-Cathedral 
at side door in Republic Street 
(opposite the LAW COURTS). The 
two appointed tour-guides will 
split the number of participants in 
groups of 30 each and will start 
at exactly 09.30am sharp. The 
guided tour explanations inside 
the cathedral take approximately 
one and a half hours. Free time 
shall be given around 11.00hrs.  
The group will then proceed 
at 11.30 on foot to The Grand 
Master’s Palace Valletta for the 
continuation of the morning 
Valletta visit. Our guides will 
again take the separate groups to 
explain the history and the riches 
of such magnificent Palace. 
This guided tour should last 
up to approximately 12.45hrs. 
Then, we can walk up Republic 
Street and go to The Caravaggio 
Restaurant St. John’s square 
for a light lunch.  For those of 
you who would like to join us, 
a light lunch at Caravaggio 
Restaurant ( menu choice shown 
on application form) is being 
organized. The price of the tour 
with mid-day lunch only, shall 

be at €18.00 per head. Pre-
payment with booking form must 
reach secretary general Mr. 
Alex Borg by not later than the 
27th November 2014. We must 
inform the restaurant the total 
number of persons booked, for 
adequate seating to be provided.  
Space & movement logistics 
can only permit  the Caravaggio 
Restaurant to prepare tables not 
exceeding eight persons.
 
It is worth mentioning  that 
A.L.P.S.  have obtained a waiver 
of entrance fees to all the places 
that we shall be visiting at Birgu 
& Valletta.

The preparations for the A.L.P.S. 
attendance on 5th November 
2014 for an UDIENZA GENERALE 
with Pope Francesco  in Rome, 

have necessitated a number of 
meetings with church officials. 

Seen here is A.L.P.S. President 

George Stagno Navarra with 
(Left) Apostolic Nunzio – His 
Excellency  - Aldo Cavalli at 
Tal-Virtu Nunctiature  Rabat 

and (Right) The Archbishop   
-  His Grace Mons. Pawl 
Cremona at the Bishop’s 
Residence Attard

In Prepration for our visit to the Vatican
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The Attendance to General Audience at 
The Vatican on the 5th November 2014
This has never happened before 
and we have therefore wanted 
to include a visit to Rome for 
attendance to an “Udienza 
Generale’ at the Vatican on 
Wednesday the 5th November 
2014. There has been a great 
response and  we are informed 
by the tour handling Agents SMS 
Mondial , that all  airplane seats 
and hotel room reservations to 
such tour have been sold out.

Again, this shall be part of 
the twentieth anniversary 
celebrations. Had the Founder 
President of A.L.P.S., Dr. Saliba 
still be alive, for sure he would 
have been ever so proud to 
be seeing such interest and 
enthusiasm from you members 
and friends of the association.

His Grace The Archbishop Mons. 
Pawl Cremona will lead this tour 
to the ancient city of Rome. The 
group leaves Malta on the 4th and 
returns back on the 7th November 
2014.  It is expected that our 
dear LICEO colleague (himself 
a past student) His Eminence 
Cardinal Prospero Grech, may be 
near to the A.L.P.S. group when 
a monetary presentation can 

be made to the Holy Father. A  
special program for the General 
Audience with Pope Francis, 
will be distributed to each 

participant before our departure 
together with some promos to 
be worn for the occasion. We 
always promise the best for you. 

Organizing this overseas trip to 
the eternal city has involved a 
good number of hours planning 
and obtaining best and cheapest 
deals from tour handling agents.
Much correspondence, overseas 
telephone calls  and meetings 
with high ranking church officials 
have been held. It is of course our 
pride, to be organizing for A.L.P.S. 
members and friends such a 
unique opportunity that makes us 
all so happy to belong in a very 
active association.  Right at the 
forefront, the A.L.P.S. banner will 
be exhibited.  TV cameras can 
show to the whole world that in 
the small island of Malta, there 
exists a very active and dynamic 
association of Ex-Alumni from 
the Lyceum days, which keeps 
alive the name of a school that 
has produced such great minds, 
who are today scattered in all 
corners of this planet earth.

To those who will be joining us 
on this trip, we tell them to pack 
their photographic equipment in 
order to capture the best photos 
and to bring back with them from 
Rome, unforgettable scenes of 
the Udienza Generale with  Papa 
Francesco.

ALPS Newsletter Vol. 14 No: 5  | 5



Festa Santa Anna - Pwales

A.L.P.S. Group repares to go to 
Gozo for the Opera Nabucco

This year, FESTA SANT 
ANNA was again 
celebrated with much 
vigor and pomp.

A very large number of 
A.L.P.S. members and 
friends of the association 
have turned up for this 
event. The  Spiritual 
Director of A.L.P.S. Fr. 
William Bartolo,  delivered 
one of his most interesting 
homilies that pleased all 
who were attending for 
Holy Mass.
The neighbours who have 
now integrated nicely with 
A.L.P.S., have this year 
played a much greater 
role by helping with the 
carrying of statues. They 
have also unknowingly, 
entertained the gathering 
with fireworks from 
their fields nearby and 

generously distributed 
fresh fruits from their 
fields. Such gesture 
has been very well 
appreciated.  

In the absence of the 
A.L.P.S. President, our 
Secretary General Alex 
Borg who was assisted 
by a number of council 
members, has directed 
and co-ordinated 
everything throughout 
the festa., We  extend 
a word of thanks to all 
council members who 
have in some way helped 
with the preparations. 
A concerted effort has 
shown a wider success. 
We must of course add 
that the Lyceum Scouts 
and their leader Alex 
Bonello have contributed 
to the success. Ex-council 

member Tony Aquilina 
never fails to give a helping 
hand who, together 
with his wife Lucienne 
very kindly prepared 
sandwiches for the 
occasion. Furthermore, 
Council member David & 
his wife Josephine Abela, 
have again prepared 
and distributed at Festa 
Sant Anna, a number of 
delicious cakes that were 
liked by all. Last but not 
least Joe & Miriam Fenech 
who were assisted by 
Dennis and Irene Mifsud, 
have again produced for 
the festa tasty panini biz-
zejt. 

Thanks from the heart to 
each one who dedicated 
some time for this year’s 
success to: FESTA 
PWALES 2014.

Another year has flown by. 
Our council member Joseph 
Fenech, prepares, for the 
A.L.P.S. Group to spend a week-
end in Gozo. The main scope 
being attendance for the Opera 

NABUCCO at the Astra Theatre 
in Victoria. The packages with 
overnight stays at different 
hotels have all been sold out. 
However, some last minute 
tickets to the Opera only, may 

still be available. Kindly phone 
our friend Joe Fenech on tel: 
2141 0632 
or e-mail: mcfenech@maltanet.
net  If time permits and a place 
is found to meet,  a pre-opera 

presentation by the same Joe 
Fenech will be given to all those 
who have booked for this years’ 
performance. More details on 
this, shall be given at a later 
stage.
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Closing the 20th Anniversary 
Celebrations with Gala Dinner
You may think that it is still very 
early, but we have thought it 
best to let you have sight of the 
special program for the month 
of December, when the 20th 
Anniversary Celebrations come 
to a close. Having always had 
excellent service through the 
Radisson Golden Sands Resort 
over the past years, we have 
again made a reservation of the 
Grand Ball room to host a large 
number of A.L.P.S. members and 
friends to a Gala Dinner.

We keep taking you to the best of 
places and entertaining you and 
your guests to the finest food. 
For this year’s dinner we have 
made the usual overnight stays 
accommodation arrangements at 
the 5 star resort that befits the 
occasion.  Being nearer to the 
Christmas season, we shall be 
looking forward to have a larger 
gathering this year and  together, 
we can close the years 20th 
anniversary celebrations that had 
started with a Grand Reunion in 
the Cathedral Mdina and have 
continued with varied activities 
throughout the year. A special 
memento shall be distributed 
for the occasion to each adult. 

The menu card is being shown 
in this newsletter for making 
your bookings/pre-payments to 
such event, within the month of 
November 2014  if possible. We 
have named this a Gala Dinner  
for gents preferably to be wearing 
DJ’s and the ladies in their evening 
gowns. Of course,  those wishing 
to wear a suit  will be more than 
welcome. Toasts shall be made at 
the very end of the dinner. Price of 
dinner alone would be at €35.00 
per person. (Prices for week-end 
stay at Radisson as shown on the 
schedule with different packages) 
The usual arrangements shall be 
made, for Sunday Mass on the 
14th December inside the Hotel 
Radisson at Golden Sands Resort. 

Additional Packages
1 Night Stay for 2 People including Christmas Dinner on Sat 13th & B’fast on the 14th	 €130.00
2 Night Stay for 2 People including , Dinner on 12th , B’fast on 13th , Christmas Dinner on Sat 13th & B’fast on the 14th	 €205.00
1 Night Stay for 1 Person including Christmas Dinner on Sat 13th & B’fast on the 14th	 €90.00
2 Night Stay for 1 Person including , Dinner on 12th , B’fast on 13th , Christmas Dinner on Sat 13th & B’fast on the 14th	 €155.00
Additional rate for 3rd person joining for 2 nights HB including Saturday Christmas’s Dinner	 €100.00
Additional rate for 3rd person joining for 1 night HB including Saturday Christmas’s Dinner	 €65.00
Children 0 -12 sharing with Parents supplement
Children 12 + sharing with Parents supplement	 €31.00
Christmas Dinner only on the 13th - Adults (not staying in house )	 €35.00
Christmas Dinner only on the 13th - Children (not staying in house )	 €16.50
Sunday Buffet Lunch on the 14th	 €29.00

ALPS Gala Dinner Menu 

Welcome Drink and Canapes
Smoked Salmon Rosette

salmon rilette, pink grapefruit, shisho salad with a fine touch of caviar

Penne with Pancetta and Asparagus Cream. Parmesan shavings
Grilled Sea Bream fillets,

fondant potato, bouquetiere of vegetables, sea urchin dressing
or

Fresh Rump of Beef
with cinnamon scented puree, black olive gallette, bouquetiere of vegetables, merlot jus

or
Roast turkey with festive trimmings,

potato gallette, bouquetiere of vegetables, cranberry sauce

On a sweeter note ..
Layered chocolate delight, dark chocolate and forest fruit cake, white chocolate ice cream

Fresh Brewed Coffee & Mince Pies
Beverages Included: 2 glasses of Local Wine Half bottle of Local Water
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Please send to us your 
latest E-Mail address and 
Telephone/Mobile  Numbers

The Dance to Health 
Sessions will again 
resume 

The Payment of Renewal
to A.L.P.S.  Membership

Time and time again we keep 
harping on the late payers to 
please honour your commitment.  
The renewal of your annual 
subscription will ensure that you 
may continue to receive the ALPS 
News Letter as well as any other 
announcements that are issued 
by the association throughout the 
year. We bring to your door a very 
interesting and informative news 
letter from A.L.P.S. It costs a lot of 
time, energy and of course money 
to produce such publication. Your 
continued support is therefore 
being sought and we kindly ask all 
those who have not as yet sent in 

their payment, to please do so at the 
very earliest. Send your cheques 
to: Hon. Treasurer David Abela, 
at Juniper House in Ganni Vella 
Street Tal-Qattus B’Kara.tel: 2148 
7693  /  Mob: 9902 0845 / E-mail: 
david.r.abela@gmail.com When 
paying kindly add any arrears that 
you may still have to settle and if 
possible state your subscription 
number. (Rates remain for Life 
Membership @ €70 and for Yearly 
Membership @ €12 / Friends of 
A.L.P.S. contribution @ €10 per 
annum)

To those members and friends 
who have heeded our previous 
appeals and have already  sent in 

their payments, we say “THANK 
YOU”  for your continued best 

support.  Receipts are being sent 
for every payment that is made.

Our data base needs constant 
updating. We therefore must 
receive from all A.L.P.S. 
members who have an e-mail, a 
one line confirmation with such 
e-mail address and possibly also 
a telephone (landline) or mobile  
number. This for sure enables 
our data base keeper, to insert 
the up to date, information 
where each one can be reached 
at short notice. Please spare 

a minute of your time and 
send a short e-mail to council 
member Oscar Galea indicating 
e-mail and telephone/mobile. A 
response shall be forthcoming 
to ensure that your message is 
well captured in our records. 
We thank you in anticipation 
for your co-operation in the 
matter.    Please write to: Oscar 
Galea e-mail:
oaggalea@maltanet.net

To all  past participants of the 
DANCE TO HEALTH sessions that 
have stopped for the summer 
holidays, notice is hereby given 
to again communicate at earliest 
with council member Peter Paul 
Bonnici, who has been looking 
after this initiative from the very 
beginning. It is anticipated that 
towards the first Saturday of 
October 2014, dance sessions 
can again resume for past 
participants and even new ones 
who can be interested to join. 

The  cost of each session shall 
be shared equally, between the 
total number of those attending 
for each session.

Greater enthusiasm had been 
shown over the past year and 
it is hoped, that the Dance to 
Health can again pick-up for 
this current year too.
You may of course reach Peter 
Paul Bonnici on ....tel: 2167 
2684  /  mob: 7982 4250  /  
e-mail: petpol@go.net.mt 
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Founder President
of A.L.P.S.,

Dr. Guido Saliba

Anthony John Calleja 
(A.L.P.S. Member)

Mrs. Sciberrras
(wife of A.L.P.S. member) 

Arthur Sciberras

Paul A. Attard
(A.L.P.S. member who 

died under tragic 
circumstances)

John Sultana
(A.L.P.S. member)

Chief Justice (Emeritus) 
Prof. Hugh Harding 
(A.L.P.S. member)

Mrs. Maryanne Harding 
(wife of Judge Emeritus 

Prof. H. Harding)

Fr Victor Soler 
(Past teacher at Liceo)

Rev. Canon Giorgio Scriha
(Past teacher at LICEO - 

died at the age of 101yrs)

All the A.L.P.S. members 
who passed away in the 

past 20 years.
The Family members
& Friends of A.L.P.S.

May they rest
in Peace AMEN

Some Golden Words
to Ponder Upon.....

Let us not 
forget to keep 
in our prayers 

also:

Some people always throw stones in your path.
It depends on you what you make with them,

WALL or BRIDGE ? 
........Remember,  you are the architect of your life..

We Keep in our Prayers 
those who are sick
We must remember in 
our prayers all the A.L.P.S. 
members and/or their 
dependents, who may be 
undergoing medical treatment 
in Malta or abroad and those 
suffering from any form of 
depression... that the Lord 
may Grant to them peace and 
happiness in their hearts.

Epilogue to the
20th Anniversary Celebration 

Program of Events 1994 – 2014

This goes to show, that your 
untiring A.L.P.S. Council,  want 
nothing but the best for its ever 
increasing number of members 
and friends of the association. 
We have certainly come a long 
way from foundation date of 
The Association of Lyceum 
Past Students and we pledge 
ourselves to continue on the 
road to greater success for the 

future. From amongst the large 
number of A.L.P.S. members, 
surely there can be new faces 
who shall be willing to dedicate 
some of their time for A.L.P.S. 
New and especially younger blood 
on council of administration, 
can only enhance the years’ 
ahead activities of an Old Boys 
Association,  that pays homage 
to one of the best schools  in the 

islands of Malta.

We are here to serve you but, 
we must think of the future 
when the present association 
administration can be succeeded, 
by newly elected and even more 
energetic members,  to tap 
the future and to explore wider 
roads and betterments for all its 
members and friends.
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The Chanticleer Magazine 2015 Edition
The preparation of the next edition of 
the Chanticleer Magazine is already in 
process. Every assistance we can find 
from individuals and companies who 
may be pleased to place an advert 
in this publication will be greatly 

appreciated. 

We are planning to have the next 
edition of this publication packed 

with many activities that have taken 
place since the last edition of this 

magazine. Of course, any write-ups 
and/or photos that you may wish to 
contribute for including with this next 
edition of Chanticleer Magazine will 

be considered if received by not later 
than the end of December 2014. We 
are confident there may be many of 

you who would like to participate in the 
next edition of this magazine. Please 
send all your write-ups and photos to:

Secretary General,
Mr Alex Borg at ‘Alson’, No. 82, 
Naxxar Road, San Gwann or on 
e-mail:  alpsmalta@gmail.com

Why not participate 
in the next bumper 

issue of

The Chanticleer 
Magazine

2015 Edition

Norwegian Jade 
Cruise Deals

www.smsmondial.com.mt
Valletta│Birkirkara│Paola│Sliema│Hamrun│Gozo

Tel: 2277 6000

10 Nights Eastern Mediterranean Cruises
Sailing:12 Nov  |  03 Dec  |  13 Dec  |  14 Jan  |  04 Feb  |  18 Mar

starting from €599 per person
Terms & Conditions Apply

11 Nights Western Mediterranean Cruises
Sailing: 22 Nov  |  03 Jan  |  24 Jan  |  14 Feb
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BOOKING FORM

A.L.P.S. CULTURAL TOUR - BIRGU
4TH OCTOBER 2014

BOOKING FORM

A.L.P.S. CULTURAL TOUR - VALLETTA
29TH NOVEMBER 2014

We shall look forward to seeing you for this Birgu Tour.  Kindly book by not later than Thursday 2nd October 2014. Please note that we cannot accept 
payment on the day of the function. We do not promise any refunds should there be any cancellations after the closing date: however, we will do our best 
to refer the matter to the caterers of this function.

We shall look forward to seeing you for this Valletta Tour. Kindly book by not later than Thursday 27th November 2014. Please note that we cannot 
accept payment on the day of the function. We do not promise any refunds should there be any cancellations after the closing date: however, we will do 
our best to refer the matter to the caterers of this function.

Light Lunch around 12:30 to 13:00hrs at Bacino Café

Light Lunch around 12:30 to 13:00hrs at Caravaggio Restaurant

I will / will not be able to attend the A.L.P.S. Cultural Tour at Birgu on Saturday 4th October 2014

I will / will not be able to attend the A.L.P.S. Cultural Tour at Valletta on Saturday 29th November 2014

Enclosed please find Cheque No:

Enclosed please find Cheque No:

for 

for 

Payabe to A.L.P.S.

Payabe to A.L.P.S.

Mr. Robbie Ferrante
Haven Triq Almeridja,

B’Kara BKR 08.
Tel: 2144 4570 / 7960 3622

Mr. Robbie Ferrante
Haven Triq Almeridja,

B’Kara BKR 08.
Tel: 2144 4570 / 7960 3622

OR

OR

Mr. Alex Borg
‘Alson’ 82,  Naxxar Rd,  
San Gwann SGN 9032

Tel: 2138 6812 / 9988 8579

Mr. Alex Borg
‘Alson’ 82,  Naxxar Rd,  
San Gwann SGN 9032

Tel: 2138 6812 / 9988 8579

Name:

Name:

€

€

Guest #1

Guest #1

Guest #4

Guest #4

Guest #2

Guest #2

Guest #5

Guest #5

Guest #3

Guest #3

Guest #6

Guest #6

Signature:

Signature:

Telephone:

Telephone:

Mobile:

Mobile:

E-mail:

E-mail:

at €18.00 per person

at €18.00 per person

Kindly choose and advise 
the main course preference 
from the menu hereunder:
Starter
Focaccia
topped with Rosemary and Garlic

Main Course (Choose 1)
£	Pasta with Octopus Stew 

tossed in Traditional Maltese Sauce

£	Pasta with Ribeye 
Fresh chunks of Ribeye tossed with 
mushrooms, port wine, garlic and 
fresh Jue

£	Pasta Norma with 
Aubergines 
with fresh tomatoes, Ricotta and 
Mellows

£	Chicken Salad

£	Tuna Salad

Dessert
Cannoli with Custard Cream

One glass of wine or beer or 
water included

Kindly choose and advise 
the main course preference 
from the menu hereunder:
Welcome Drink

Maltese bread will be served 
with garlic and as bruschetta. 
Maltese Bigilla, Galletti, Goat 
Cheese and sundried tomatoes

Main Course (Choose 1)
£	Lasagna 

£	Caesar’s Salad

One glass of wine or beer or 
water included

Black Coffee & Biscuits
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Sponsors of www.ALPSmalta.com

We owe them our support with our business!

www.smsmondial.com.mt

Valletta | Birkirkara | Paola | Sliema | Hamrun | Gozo

Tel: 2277 6000

Malta to Malta Cruises 2015
•  Pearls of the Adriatic 
•  Greece & Turkey NEW

Mein Schiff 3
...in a class on its own


